Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 26th September 2022
Present:-  Elliott Bermudez-Galton, Margaret Howe, Lesley Smith, Rupert Leggett, William Baldwin, Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey, Avril Binns, Helen Yoxall and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Vivienne Lane and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Matters arising from the minutes of 20th June 2022 meeting
2. On-going COVID update
3. Changes to the appointments online system
4. Issue contacting hospital departments for appointments
5. Parking Eye

6. Surgery name change
7. Staffing update
8. New Extended hours service
9. COVID vaccines update
10. Any other business
11. Date and time of next meeting
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1. Matters arising from the minutes of 20th June meeting - there were no matters arising from the minutes.
2. On-going COVID update - Helen explained that rates are reducing but patients are still contracting COVID.  
3. Changes to the appointments online system - Helen explained that they practice has no reverted back to the traditional ways of booking appointments being via telephone, online or in person. The option to complete an online consultation form is still available and is very popular with many patients.
4. Issues contacting hospital department for appointments - Elliott explained a frustrating issue that he had suffered with the hospital, he has contacted PALS who have sorted the matter and he is awaiting a written response from the hospital.

5. Parking Eye – Gill explained the reasons why Parking Eye has been introduced at the practice and the issues that have been faced since.

6. Surgery name change - Gill explained that the surgery name has now been changed to Bromley Meadow Surgery so as not to have to keep changing the name every time there is a change to the practice partnership.
7. Staffing update – Gill told the group about the new practice pharmacist, mental health practitioner and musculoskeletal practitioner. She also explained that one of the receptionists is reducing her hours and the practice has taken on another lady to cover these hours.
8. New Extended Hours Service - Gill explained the new service which is to provide appointments for GPs, Nurse Practitioners, Practice Nurses, Mental Health Practitioners, Pharmacists and Musculo-Skeletal Practitioners on Mondays to Fridays 6:30 pm until 8 pm and Saturdays 9 am until 5 pm. This new service is run across the 6 practices that make up our Primary Care Network and is held in 3 locations being Egerton and Dunscar on Mondays and Wednesdays, The Oaks at Crompton Health Centre on Thursdays and Fridays and Harwood Health Centre on Tuesdays and Saturdays.
9. Covid vaccines update – Helen explained the practice’s current position with giving COVID vaccines. The practice had done 2 Saturday clinics with more planned to accommodate the workers.
10. Any other business – It was agreed by all that the annual Christmas Party for our lonely and isolated patients is still not considered to be safe whilst Covid is still circulating. Elliott said that he will email everyone to ask for ideas as to what to do this year as there is a substantial budget of money collected in previous years. Gill to email Elliott with the amount of money that has been collected previously.
11. Date and time of next meeting - the next meeting will be held on Monday 23rd January 2023 at 6:30 pm in the waiting room. 
